Report of the chair of SAC (Jennifer Bromley/Rocki Strader) [SAC18-MW/19]

 The following activity has happened since Annual 2017:
 
1. Approval of white paper at Annual 2017 and distribution of it to several groups.
 
At Annual 2017, SAC’s Subcommittee on Genre/Form Implementation produced a white paper “A Brave New (Faceted) World: Towards Full Implementation of Library of Congress Faceted Vocabularies,” which was approved pending some minor edits. After the edits were done, the paper was deposited in the ALAIR (URI: http://hdl.handle.net/11213/8146) and distributed to representatives of the following groups for comment and support: Library of Congress, National Library of Medicine, OCLC, PCC Policy Committee, PCC Standing Committee on Automation, and CC:DA. Feedback was received by late November 2017 and was summarized and analyzed by the new Subcommittee on Faceted Vocabularies.
 
 
2. Online discussion and vote to create new subcommittee
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Also at Annual 2017, we had a lively discussion about the continuance of the subcommittee that produced the white paper. The subcommittee wrote a proposal for a new charge and new name, which was discussed by email and subsequently voted on in October 2017. The proposal for the new subcommittee was approved; the new group is called the Subcommittee on Faceted Vocabularies. Lia Contursi (chair of the previous subcommittee) is chair of the new subcommittee, and most members of the previous subcommittee have opted to continue with the new. At Midwinter 2018, the committee formally dissolved the previous subcommittee.
 
 
3. SAC’s program for its Monday meeting at Midwinter 2018
 
Diane Vizine-Goetz from OCLC was our presenter at the beginning of the Monday meeting at Midwinter 2018. Diane described a research project to link FAST (Faceted Application of Subject Terminology) to Wikipedia articles.
 
Marcia Zeng from Kent State University will be our presenter at the beginning of the Monday meeting at Annual 2018. Marcia will speak on supporting digital humanities and LAM data access through semantic enrichment.
 
 
4. SAC’s five-year review by the CaMMS Policy and Planning Committee.
 
All committees and interest groups are required to renew their official status within ALCTS. The SAC co-chairs submitted the renewal form to the CaMMS Policy and Planning Committee in mid-January 2018.


5. SAC webpage documentation update project

At Midwinter 2018, the SAC co-chairs recruited a small working group to examine SAC’s webpage and online documentation. While the charge of the committee is clear, the membership and roles of the various liaisons and representatives are not clearly described or not documented at all. Some information has also been identified as obsolete or not in line with current practice. The review and update activity will be conducted by email. The aim is to have documentation ready to hand over to Keri Cascio before Annual 2018 (timeline to be determined by the working group, SAC co-chairs, and Keri).

